
 
 

 
Geronimo Lopez 
Chief Executive Officer 
Geronimo Concrete Inc 
4560 Huntington Drive North 
Los Angeles, CA 90032 
contracts@geronimo-concrete.com   
 
Re: Consent Agreement and Final Order In the Matter of Geronimo Concrete Inc 
      
 
Dear Geronimo Lopez, 
 
Please find enclosed the final executed Consent Agreement and Final Order (“CAFO”) 
negotiated between the United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9 (“EPA”) and 
Geronimo Concrete Inc (“GCI”). 
 
This CAFO sets out the terms for resolution of the Toxic Substances Control Act (“TSCA”) 
administrative civil penalty action against GCI for its alleged failure to adhere to the Renovation, 
Repair and Painting Rule and the Pre-Renovation Education Rule when work was performed at 
Albion Elementary located at 322 S. Avenue 18 in Los Angeles, CA and Harbor City Elementary 
located at 1508 W. 254th Street in Harbor City, CA. 
 
GCI’s full compliance with the payment terms of this CAFO and completion of all tasks in 
accordance with the terms of this CAFO will close this case. If you have any questions regarding 
the alleged TSCA violations or the rules which govern the proceedings terminated by the enclosed 
document, please contact Nathaniel Moore (Assistant Regional Counsel) in EPA’s Office of 
Regional Counsel at (415) 972-3899 or Carol Bussey (Assistant Regional Counsel) in EPA’s Office 
of Regional Counsel at (415) 972-3950. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Matt Salazar, P.E. 
Manager, Toxics Section 

      Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
  
Enclosure 
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cc: Santino Tropea, Tropea McMillan; stropea@tropeamcmillan.com  
      Kristine Schafer-Green; DTSC; kristine.schaefer-green@dtsc.ca.gov  
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